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On Sunday 24th May Rotary District 9800’s District Assembly was held via Zoom. 

Well over 300 Rotarians participated including some members of our Club. After 

DG Elect Philip Archer’s presentation there were breakout meetings of 

President’s Elect, President Nominees, Secretaries etc. We send our warmest 

congratulations to the organizers of what was a very well organized and 

informative District Assembly.

Read your online 

District 9800 Bulletin 

here

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/
https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/bulletin/viewsent/d1c6767e-d7f8-423b-873b-84d27cbd0772/201b448a-a3bb-4881-bc43-9c0275cd53da?mid=3aB/8FXtZvDCVRlyYC49Hjp+m5Vfo4AnFfz7XktIqeE=&type=m
https://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/bulletin/viewsent/d1c6767e-d7f8-423b-873b-84d27cbd0772/201b448a-a3bb-4881-bc43-9c0275cd53da?mid=3aB/8FXtZvDCVRlyYC49Hjp+m5Vfo4AnFfz7XktIqeE=&type=m


President’s Report  President Mark Tognon

May 25th, 2020

President Mark Tognon welcomed the Members participating via Zoom and Therese and Gordon Hill who joined the Meeting via Zoom from Cobar Rotary. Apologies were received from 

Cherrie Osborn, Joe Albioli and Arnold Vandenham. 

At our June 15th Board Meeting Charitable Funds will be allocated.

A presentation was given by Gordon Hill (Report on Page 5). Our Club sent $3000 to Cobar Rotary for drought relief before Christmas 2019.  That allowed six amounts of $500 to be 

allocated to families affected by the drought in the area. Over the past several years the Club has used social media and a myriad of connections to raise substantial funds for its 

Drought Relief Project. The Facebook Page for Cobar Rotary may be followed here.

Since we are having only around 20 participants at our Zoom Meetings from our 48 Members it would be great if Club Members could ask another Member to visit their home and join in 

the next Meeting which will be the last prior to President Changeover. Plans for Changeover will soon be announced by President Elect Michael Donnelly.

Daryl Cornish joined the Meeting from Abu Dahbi.  He explained that he had recently needed to adapt his universities teaching procedures to accommodate Covid 19 restrictions. 

Thermal cameras have been used to screen students’ temperatures. Online classes and associated testing procedures will possibly need to be used for at least six months to a year. 

There is an 8pm-6am curfew in Daryl’s city. His wife Sonja and son Aaron were visiting family (son Steven, daughter in law Kathleen and two grandchildren) in the UK when the 

lockdown started, and they are still there. The UAE borders are closed. Daryl has been running his university from home via Microsoft Teams. His daughter Amy is at their home in 

Melbourne.

Community Service - Phil O’Brien – A request will go out to ascertain needs of local community who are experiencing hardship during

Covid 19 Restrictions.

Foundation - Tina Ballos – Rotary Fruit cakes are available. Five boxes are coming. They will be sold at the Bendigo Bank, Keilor East

Community Branch.

Special Projects – Gerard Mahoney – We should receive about $4000 from the Online Art Show.

Paul Perrottet- Reported that the District Assembly was very worthwhile. Mentoring Projects will be extended from  the Police Force

to include Ambulance and SES.Mary Barry will oversee Vocational Service

DIK and WERN are starting operations again and can always use more volunteers.

http://www.rotaryclubcobar.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubcobar/


President’s Report  President Mark Tognon

May 25th, 2020

Now is a great time to get people interested in Rotary. It doesn’t matter what 

club, please encourage all your family and friends to look at the website 

below, find their local Rotary Club, contact them and join a Meeting or two via 

Zoom. What a great way to get involved in Rotary and Rotaract from the 

comfort of your own house. Please share this message via Facebook and other 

networks. 

https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder

Attention Members and Families

Have you been doing anything different during the past 

eight weeks and would like to write about it briefly? 

Ginny had the idea regarding Members writing about, and 

maybe providing a photo or two, explaining what we have 

doing which has been different when compared to our 

previously normal lives. Maybe you’ve discovered a new 

skill, had more time for an old interest, taken up an online 

class or new hobby etc.

Ginny has prizes for those willing to give it a go. Entries 

close extended to Midnight 20th June.

https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder


How to participate in a ZOOM Meeting



Cobar Rotary Guest Speakers – Gordon and Therese Hill- Monday 25th May

Gordon and Therese Hill from the Rotary Club of Cobar in New South Wales spoke about their 

Club’s incredible fundraising efforts to help the drought affected farming families in their district. 

They have eight members in Cobar and three in Sydney. They are fortunate that philanthropic 

groups such as Gulf Horizons Foundation help them raise funds for their vital projects. This article 

tells of their quest. Photos from Cobar Rotary’s Facebook Page.

Therese and Gordon Hill are the driving force behind their 

Club’s fundraising for drought relief around Cobar, NSW.

Groceries are purchased locally at 

IGA to create $100 Essential 

Grocery Items Packs for families 

who are struggling through the 

drought.

Road trains of fodder are provided to feed the remaining stock during periods of 

drought. Meat, dog food and fuel vouchers are also provided and are spent locally. 

https://www.westernmagazine.com.au/story/6768669/cobar-volunteers-raise-thousands-for-farmers-but-say-the-job-isnt-over-yet/?cs=1549&fbclid=IwAR3UyzR-Y_-L0VuOHi2S-xp3iZNQRLSSHubWpLE4S1O94Yit9lx2D35N_Cw


What have we been doing during Coronavirus Lockdown?

Messages from Ginny Billson –

I just received my certificate of appreciation from the 

“Kiss Goodbye to MS” research group which raised over 

six and a half million dollars for MS research.  Many in 

our club helped me raise $1003 and encouraged me to 

keep at it over May and I beat my initial target of 50 

kilometres.  Could you please include it in one of our 

upcoming newsletters together with my heartfelt thank 

you for their support?

Interesting things to see on our regular 

suburban walk. 

New garlic shoots and chives are taking root 

in our mulched raised garden beds.  Who 

would have thought the Billsons could plant 

and see things actually grow in our dubious 

care....

President Mark wanted to know what members are 

up to during the isolation period,

Here's a shot of me passing away my time doing Jig 

Saws online. 

Prior to the lock down I used to do a lot of trading 

on the stock market, but not much to do these 

days, just hanging in there. John Rafter.



What have we been doing during Coronavirus Lockdown?

Ginny Billson has been busy as she “ is confined to barracks”.

Friday morning’s efforts of yummy banana cranberry and walnut cake, miso baked eggplant with 

lots of spring onions and spiced chickpeas for snacking.  They say pathologists makes good cooks. 

Not sure about the good but certainly adventurous.

Trying out a few recipes.

The sauerkraut is delicious and so much gentler and tastier 

than the commercial ones. Quite easy to make too, thanks 

to YouTube.



Keilor East Rotary’s Latest Acquisition

The photos below show our new acquisition, a new defibrillator to take with us on our various community projects such as our upcoming Bunnings BBQ’s and other 

Moonee Valley events.  Phil O’Brien was again successful in getting a grant for volunteer activities and the defibrillator was seen as a useful item when we are out 

and about.  He obtained the machine from the St John’s ambulance service and we have some funding to arrange a training session for members when in the future 

we can meet face to face. Using the defibrillator machine is very simple and a voice prompt takes you through the steps needed to save a life including CPR.  The 

machine batteries last for a minimum of 4 years and no other maintenance is needed. Ginny Billson.



What’s Next?

Program Director  2019-2020  

Mark Tognon (assisted by

Annie Webb)

Our Club gratefully acknowledges the sponsorship we receive from the Keilor East Bendigo 

Community Bank and Smart Storage World to assist us in providing services to the Community.

Rotary Club of Keilor East meets on

6.30pm for 6.45pm at Keilor East RSL,

Hoffmans Rd, West Essendon

For Club Membership or Sponsorship information

Contact: Past President, Joe Albioli (0438133123)                                             

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org 

Rotary Thanksgivings

*We give thanks for our daily food. May Rotary friends and Rotary 

ways, help us to serve all our days.

* For good food, good fellowship, and the privilege to serve, we 

give thanks.

Club Meetings at Keilor East RSL are suspended for the 

future (at least, until restrictions on gatherings are 

lifted).

ZOOM Meetings

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/


Upcoming 
Events



June Birthdays and Anniversaries

Birthdays

June 1 Gerard Smith. Honorary Member.

June 7 Alex Billson.

June 13 Gail Horkings and Yvonne Osborn

June 17 Athena Vass and Marjorie Youings

June 19 Rachel Tomlinson.

June 30 John Walsh

Wedding Anniversaries

No Wedding Anniversaries

Rotary Anniversaries

June 1 Joe Albioli 1995 and Arnold Vandenham 1986 

June 3 Cherrie Osborn 2002 

June 23 Gerard Smith 2008



Member News -

Deepest Sympathy
Our deepest sympathy goes to Steve 

Pennicott upon the loss of his youngest 

brother, Richard.

The Members and families of Keilor East 

Rotary send you their caring and 

understanding thoughts during this 

difficult time.

Steve Pennicott wrote 

“Just to let you know that my 

youngest brother Richard 

passed away peacefully last 

night at the Japara aged care 

home in Rye.

We were all expecting this 

following the stroke he 

suffered at the end of 

February, but not to happen 

quite so rapidly.

Richard is survived by his wife 

Sandra and his two sons Jamie 

and Alistair and their 

respective families. He would 

have turned 77 on June 25th.”

Happy 103rd Birthday 

Grandma Win Osborn

Annie Webb was hanging out with her 

“Grandies” for Celeste’s 10th Birthday.

Richard Pennicott

Steve Pennicott
John Pennicott

Win Osborn would like to 

sincerely thank the Keilor 

East Rotary Family and 

friends who sent her 

Birthday greetings, cards, 

emails, flowers etc. upon 

her recent Birthday. 


